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January 24, 2023
MEMORANDUM
FOR : The Regional Executive Director
DENR- MIMAROPA Region
1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Blvd.
Ermita, Manila
THRU 3 The OIC, Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services
FROM g The Provincial Environment And
Natural Resources Officer
SUBJECT SUBMISSION OF ANNUAL REPORT CY 2022 FOR ENHANCED

NATIONAL GREENING PROGRAM OF CENRO PPC

Respectfully forwarding the memorandum of CENRO PPC dated January 12, 2023 re above
cited subject.

Please be informed that CENRO Puerto Princesa has no regular target for new plantations
during CY 2022. They focused on the implementation of the 2" year Maintenance and Protection
Activities of established NGP plantations in CY 2021. These NGP plantations have a total area of
420 hectares comprising of regular and Bamboo Plantation Development Project. Targets such as
Survey, Mapping, and Planning (SMP) for proposed eNGP CY 2023 within Puerto Princesa
Subterranean River National Park (PPSRNP), Forest Nursery Establishment within the office
compound, and Maintenance and Protection of Seed Production Area/Individual Plus Trees
(SPA/IPTs) located at the Palawan Experimental Forest in Puerto Princesa City were all
accomplished.

Other activities conducted by CENRO Puerto Princesa were: assessment of Typhoon Odette
damaged NGP sites within Puerto Princesa City, monitoring and area visitation of graduated and
existing NGP sites, dialogue meetings with NGP Partners/Contractors, acting on the request of
seedlings, tree planting sites, and simultaneous Tree planting activities held in Puerto Princesa City.

For information and record.

ELIZARDO B. CAYATOC
NGP MEMO:
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